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SABE Board Meeting


SABE Board Meeting
Day I       January 19, 2018
Birmingham, Alabama

Executive Officers:
Tia Nelis   				(District of Columbia)
Chaqueta Stuckey		(South Carolina)
Darren Morris			(Arkansas)
Ryan Duncanwood 		(California) 
Cathy Enfield			(Missouri)-Absent


Board Members:
John Britton (Arizona)
Jason Billenhaus (Montana)
Teresa Coleman (Georgia)
Anne Fracht (Massachusetts)
Gary Rubin (New Jersey)
Eric McVay (Maine)

Advisors and Allies:  Juliana, Glenda, Heidi, Vicki, Essie, Charlotte, Tom, Shonda, Tanisea, Bernard
Guests: Glenn Harger, Todd Perkins

Tia Neilis welcomed everyone and introduced Glenn, Director of UACP, and Todd Perkins.  The SABE conference 2020 was discussed. Members were informed that work will be done today for the national conference.  Members will work on workshops, registration and award recognition.  On Saturday, project presentations will be made:  Vote, Employment, Cultural Diversity, and Coleman Project.  
The Disability Policy Seminar was discussed:  Anne, Teresa, Eric, Ryan, Jason may need assistance.       [image: ]
Members discussed the amount of people on the board that can still run. Eric McVay, Vicki, Bernard Baker

If people are going to run, they must bring the following:  
   Must have letter of support by state, and 
  Financial Support in writing
If you are running for the board, make sure you have the time.  We need people who have time to participate in board work.  It is a leadership position.  Your work is about what is best for people with disabilities in the world, not just for the state that a member represents.    
We need at least 750 self-advocates at the conference in order to break even.  Advisors have also got to be elected.  
Eric McVay shared information regarding community service in Maine.  His state self-advocacy group collected socks for the homeless.  He also challenged SABE to community service activity in 2018.  
Members were asked about who would want to work on the following committees to move the national conference forward. 
Workshops:  Eric, Jason, Gary
Registration:  Teresa, Ryan, Eric, Anne, Bernard
Awards:    Chaqueta, Vicki, John 
Meeting Reconvenes ……….
Tia announced who was still on the board, who has to re-run and who is off the board.   The advisor role was explained:  setting up for trips, supporting people going to meetings, minutes and notes for the meeting, working on projects with self-advocates, supporting at speaking engagements.  There should be (4) advisors in place.  

The awards committee worked on Awards that were given at the national conference.  They are the following…….
1. Lifetime Achievement Award
2. Roland Johnson Award (2)
3. Host State
4. Outstanding DD Network
5. Outgoing board members
Presentation/Workshops need all of the information to be put into the database.  There are (60) selections for workshops.
Registration of SABE members need to be done before meeting is dismissed.   
The next board meeting is April 19-21, 2018.  
Disability Rights Seminar April 23-25, 2018.   

[image: ]
People need to get to their legislators on the hill.  We need information to get to legislators that people can live in the community.  Everyone needs to use their voice and take action.  Many groups are in jeopardy.  Some groups do not want to see institutions go away.  Say… “I am in your district and this is what I need you to know.”  Tell your story why it is important for you to live in the community.  They are hearing stories from parents, and professionals and not from people with intellectual disabilities.  People with disabilities can live in the community and people with severe disabilities can also.  Self-Advocate groups have got to speak up.  If there is a hearing in your state, be present.  The more people out there, the better it will be.  Write to your legislator.  Tell your story! If the legislation is good, vote “yes”.  If the legislation is bad, vote “no”.  Some of this legislation could mean that some people may not be able to live.  Make sure you understand the policy, ask for support. Take pictures to show your action and involvement.  When you are around partners who are giving your grants or sponsorship, they know that you are working.  Again, take real action.  Go the home offices, ask for appointments and maybe you will get a chance to make a change.  Thank them for the things they are doing and going to do.  You can do it verbally and in person.  If you have a relationship, they are going to work better with you. Believe that things are changing for people with disabilities.  We must be active.  Now is the time.  We do not want them to be voting, just to be voting.  It is scary because so many of the services we have worked hard for could be in jeopardy.          
People who want to take our services away, they need to be out of office. We need to make sure of that in November.  As long as you go out there and vote, you are acting like a responsible citizen.   Vote, because not voting gives the other side the upper hand regardless of the outcome.  We must vote even when they are trying to scare us, get us confused, or make us not want to vote.  We must keep up with what is happening out there.  There are pieces of legislation happening out there… know what they are.  Tia will continue to put things on Facebook to give communication as to what is happening.  When you are doing a rally, let each other know.  If you are in DC, let Tia know so that she can meet you there and rally the troops for support.  

Meeting convenes at 9:00 am on January 20, 2018.  Minutes and project reports will be given.   
[image: ]
Day II 
Finance Report   by Ryan Duncanwood
The meeting began with Finance Report.  Darrel Burton, Accountant joined members for discussion of report.  All grant funding was analyzed and reviewed for quality and assurances.  Grant activity and annual reports were also a part of this report.  A motion was made to accept the report by Eric McVay and seconded by Chaqueta Stuckey.  



Sibling Leadership Network   by Eric McVay  [image: sln_logo]
SLN is excited about the new board chairman, Sara Hanson.  SLN is promoting the SABE Conference.  

Employment Report  by Jason Billenhaus	
Three papers have been completed.  SELF-Employment and understanding how social security impacts employment are topics SABE would like to see other white papers address.  We want to give employers a tax break and will hire more people with disabilities.  This group really needs to focus on getting more people build a good resume, help them understand why people with disabilities is a good for for them.  We want employers to look at helping people look at different careers.  We need to look at giving people more training for looking for jobs and training to those employers so that they understand why jobs are important to people with disabilities.   Some members shared stories about employment:  be responsible to your employer.  If you receive disability, your job might be more money.  Be careful of the plus and minuses.    A Benefits Navigator would be a good person to support you during transitioning into an employment.  This support works well in Georgia.  Always weigh the pros and cons.    
You must understand all of the barriers of social security.  There are many ways you may be able to maintain social security.  

SARTAC by Teresa Moore [image: ]
The fellows have just finished their first six months.  Now they are going to work on what is going to be created.  Fellows (following states:  New York, Michigan, Mass, Washington, Maryland, California, South Dakota, Nevada, Wisconsin, Iowa, Ohio, Virginia, Vermont, and Connecticut) will be working with Teresa on moving this forward.  They will work on policy and training also.  We just expected another group for application for new fellows.  There are 24 applicants.  The technology toolbox is getting a face life so that you can just go to video links.  Lots of people are getting smart phones.  Everyone needs to continue to look at the website.  Please encourage folks from your state to go to the website.  Sign up for the SARTAC Facebook page.  There are great videos and all sorts of things.  Green Mountain Self Advocates are doing live face book chats.  The website needs you to talk to your group and have self-advocates share your information with SARTAC.    A lot of outreach is being done on the SARTAC website.  Tell 5 people about the website.  Let us know if you like it or not.  We are also working with SELF ADVOCACY ONLINE.    


Technology Project
[image: ]Another book will be created as a second version.  There are several new chapters to be done on additional subjects such as:  How to search for information on line, how to upload to You-tube channel, and so on.  

Georgetown University Cultural Diversity Leadership Project 
Carrie Varner will participate in the next Leadership Cultural Diversity Academy.  

The minutes were reviewed from Arkansas meeting.  A motion was made by Vicki Wray to approve.  Ryan Duncanwood seconded the motion.  







Vote Project  [image: ]
There is work being done to get states ready for the distance learning training series.  We are working on our social media outlets.  The SABE Voter Facebook page is aiming for 500 likes.  There is always lots of exciting conversations all over the country about voting.  New equipment is the buzz for many states.  It is important to find out how assessable voting machines are in each state.  What we want is our independent and private vote.  All of these type stories are happening right now.  Vote project will be big at the conference with Juan Gilbert and students supporting the voting.  We will also give Juan Gilbert an award.   
If you vote at the conference, a raffle will be done for Voter t-shirts.  The voter project will also add feature to the conference lantern.  They are also sending notification to state leaders to work with us and be present to participate in the panel discussion at the conference.   Even though it is not funded, we will be looking to raise money to update vote video.     




Youth Project w/Boston University
The group as met three times and will put together town hall meetings.  One of the goals of the project is to recruit someone between ages 18-30 with a mental health and intellectual disability.  The contact at Boston University is Jennifer Kramer.  

Additional Follow up
How you run for regional representative needs to be on the website by January 26, 2018.   

Some of SABE grants are given by ACL.  However, some of the funding maybe eliminated.  If you don’t get a letter then you are not affected.    

Eric McVay is interested in co-presenting with Anthem.  Tia and Vicki will meet with them prior to Eric moving forward.     

Announcements
Everyone asked to check with state resources on funding for attendance at Policy Seminar.  

Everyone reminded to get people to the conference.  States need to register.

Meeting adjourned
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